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Board Action Request 

 

TO:   Tubac Fire Board Members 

FROM:  DC Genaro Rivera  

SUBJECT:  Discussion and Possible Action to Replace Non-Functioning AC unit at Station #2 

DATE:  2/22/2023  

Background:   Station #2 was originally built in 1994. This year one air conditioning unit developed 

some operational issues including a freon leak and a very noisy compressor. We had three AC service 

companies look at it with the same recommendation, that the unit should be replaced. The unit has 

since then has quit producing cool air.   

Staff was able to get three quotes from local vendors (attached). Bustamante Refrigeration was the 

low responsive bid.  

Fiscal Impact: $7,300. This expense was not budgeted for this year. 

Alternate Option: None identified.  

Staff Recommendation: Award replacement of AC unit for Station 2 to Bustamante Refrigeration at a 

cost of $7,300. Bustamante currently does our AC service at our stations. 

Proposed Motion: Madame Chair, I move to award replacement of the AC unit at Station 2 to 

Bustamante Refrigeration at a cost not to exceed $7,300. 

Attachments: Vendors quotes from Bustamante, Cactus, and Oasis.  


